DRAFT Wayland Historical Commission Meeting Minutes – March 20, 2018
Attendees: Members: Elisa Scola (Chair), Tonya Largy, John Dyer, Kay Westcott, Amanda Ciaccio, Rick Conard; Guest: Bill Sterling; Associate Member: Mike Lowery (joined meeting at 8:45 pm)
Chair Elisa Scola called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm in the Selectmens’ Office in the Wayland Town Building.

1. Public Comments:  Bill Sterling, Architect, a member of the Community Center Advisory Committee, spoke about Town Meeting Article 20 that would appropriate design funds for a Community Center at the New Town Center.  Bill showed plans and described the benefits to the Town of having this Center.  It would include display cases for archaeological artifacts from the Historical Commission Archaeology Group.  Senior Center activities that are presently in the Town Building would be moved into this building.  Mike Lowery had sent an email to Commission members about the present Library building at 5 Concord Road.  After discussion it was agreed that as a Commission we should be concerned about the preservation of the building but that we should recognize that the specific uses of the building is outside of our purview.  Members felt that we should educate the Town about the historic significance of the building.  There was discussion of possible uses of that building for display space should a new library be built at a different location; Elisa says that her discussions with local arts groups had not yet been encouraging, but we should continue to pursue this possibility.
2. Update of Archaeology:  Tonya has talked with Paul Brinkman, the Town Engineer, the DPW and MHC regarding the North Cemetery expansion project.  Bids for this work will be going out soon.  She handed out a letter dated March 6 from MHC regarding archaeological monitoring during construction and the need for a field investigation permit.  MHC also recommended that the Town should have a policy for treatment of any human remains that might be encountered during any excavation work.  Tonya contacted Barbara Donohue, who has agreed to perform the archaeological monitoring for a fee of $5,000 using CPA administrative funds. Barbara has started work on the MHC permit application.  Tonya reported that the report on the Dorey House archaeological work is underway.  Amanda reported that she has been reviewing the Mansion Inn site artifacts to be repatriated.  Discussion ensued about photographing the approximately 200 artifacts for research (not display) purposes.  It was voted (6-0) to offer an honorarium of up to $300 to have the artifacts photographed.  This will be discussed with Shirra Baston to see if she could perform this work.  Photos could be put in a notebook for research purposes but should not be displayed or shared due to their cultural sensitivity as burial artifacts from Native American graves.  We need a scope of work for archaeological monitoring at the Dudley Woods trails site.  Work will be done with CPA funds if they are approved in Article 34 at Annual Town Meeting.  There was discussion of when funds will be available to be spent (this or next fiscal year – Elisa will check).  Tonya said that the Recreation Commission (Katherine Brenna, Recreation Director) has a draft Town-Wide Recreation Facilities Strategic Plan with projects described that we should review for archaeological sensitivity; Tonya will send out an email with a link to that document [http://waylandrec.com/facilities/capital-projects/recplan].  We should discuss this at our next meeting with Katherine Brenna if she is able to attend.
3. Railroad and Rail Trail:  Rick passed around a copy of the Weston Historical Society’s Spring 2018 Bulletin which has articles and information pertaining to the rail trail and railroad artifacts along the trail that is under construction in Weston and Wayland.  Rick had contributed information and photographs for articles that had been written by Paul Penfield of the Weston Rail Trail Advisory Committee and Pam Fox of the Weston Historical Society.  The Weston Historical Society has made available copies of this publication to the Wayland Historical Society, which will offer them for sale at Wayland Depot with funds to benefit the Wayland Historical Society. [This is also available online at http://www.westonhistory.org]
4. WHC web pages on Town Web site.  Ann Gordon, who has the ability to make updates to these pages, was unable to attend the meeting, so this agenda topic will be discussed at our next meeting.  It was mentioned that Ann Gordon had noted that we do not have anything on archaeology on the WHC web pages; Tonya and Amanda will look into putting something together and see whether some material or links to Tonya’s past lectures can be incorporated.   It was mentioned that Jorge Pazos, the Town’s IT Director, is no longer working for the Town.  John suggested that the write-up that he did on Wayland history for the Wayland 375 Anniversary could be included in the WHC pages on the Town website.
5. New Business: The DPW expects to let the contract for the Castle Gate pillars in May.  We had previously approved the relocation of the pillars provided that a sign denoting their significance be displayed near them.  There was discussion of whether this should be a standalone sign or a plaque affixed to the pillars, or ground mounted plaques at the original locations of the pillars.  We need to come up with text for these signs; it was suggested that we not duplicate material on Mansion Inn that will be displayed on panels at the Dudley Woods site.  Kay agreed to begin drafting text for the Castle Gate signs or plaques.  Mike suggested a QR Scanner Code that could be include on the sign that would provide a link to additional information on the WHC pages of the Town web site.  We will discuss further at our next meeting.
Our next meeting was tentatively scheduled for Monday, April 16, if Katherine Brenna is able to attend that meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Richard Conard
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